
Department of Finance, Services & 
Innovation 

Geographical Names Board  
 

 

MEDIA RELEASE 

 

 

20 October 2016  

PROPOSED BOUNDARY CHANGES WITHIN SHELLHARBOUR 
 

The Geographical Names Board is calling for public comment on a proposal to change 
existing locality boundaries within Shellharbour. 

 

Board Chair, Narelle Underwood, said Shellharbour Council has proposed to amend the 
locality boundaries between Calderwood, North Macquarie and Tullimbar. 

 

“Council is proposing to expand the locality of Calderwood to encompass North Macquarie 
and the northern part of Tullimbar,” Ms Underwood said. 

 

“Development in Calderwood will stretch into the proposed new boundary and the site has 
been known to the community as Calderwood or Calderwood Valley for the duration of its 
rejuvenation,” she said. 
 

“The Board is encouraging community comment before it considers adopting Council’s 
proposal.” 

 

North Macquarie will be retained in the Geographical Names Register as a ‘Rural Place’. 

 

Copies of map GNB2535-3-A showing the proposed locality boundary amendment of 
Council’s proposal will be on display at the Shellharbour Council’s Administration Office, 
Lamerton Crescent, Shellharbour. 

 

The proposal be viewed and submissions lodged via www.gnb.nsw.gov.au 

 

Written submissions can be lodged by post to the Secretary, Geographical Names Board, 
346 Panorama Ave, Bathurst, NSW 2795. 

 

Ms Underwood said submissions should be lodged with the Geographical Names Board 
by Monday 14 November 2016. 

 

The closing date for submissions is 14 November 2016. 
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